Greyfriars Primary School
Newsletter

21.09.22

Dear Greyfriars Parents/Carers,
Open Afternoon
We would like to invite all our parents and carers into school on Thursday 22nd September between 3.30pm and 6pm.  This is an opportunity for you to come into school to informally meet your child’s class teacher, look at the learning which has taken place and look around the school.  Teas and coffees will be available in the school hall, served by the Parent Council.   There will also be a stall with pre-loved uniform for you to have a look at and take home with no cost involved.
Also attending the Open Afternoon is PC Emma Fisher who will have a stall to promote internet safety.  Please take the time to chat with her about concerns you have regarding your child’s use of the internet, social media and precautions you can put in place to keep your child safe.
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Coffee Afternoon for Macmillan 
Our Primary Seven pupils are very much looking forward to welcoming you into school on Friday 23rd September, 2.15 -3.15pm.  They will be serving tea, coffee and cake for £2.50 per adult.  The children are still collecting raffle prizes and home baking if you would like to donate something.  We would be delighted to see as many of you as possible attending, helping us to raise funds for Macmillan Cancer Support. 

Dalguise/P4
Our Primary Seven children are very much looking forward to their forthcoming residential trip to Dalguise. Miss Peoples will be accompanying the class, along with Mrs Manson and myself.  Next week, Mrs Rochow will be teaching P4 Monday to Thursday, and Mrs Farnaby will have them on Friday.

School Uniform

People who visit our school often comment on the high standard of uniform. We are anxious to maintain this and would ask for your support in doing so. Please ensure that your children wear the full uniform which includes a school shirt (not a polo-shirt) and tie. 

Please ensure that your child brings a coat to school in the autumn and winter terms. The weather is unpredictable to say the least and children need to have warm clothing available for the playground. 

There are occasions throughout the week when children might wear a P.E. kit e.g. drama lessons. It would be best if your child could bring a P.E. kit to school on Monday and leave it in school for the week/term.
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It would be helpful if your child could have a painting shirt for use in school. An old adult shirt is best as this gives good ‘coverage’. Apart from the early years, children are expected to take responsibility for putting on their shirts before a painting session.
Attendance

Once again, I would ask you to be vigilant about your child’s attendance at school. There is concern nationally about the tendency towards casual absence and taking holidays during term time. Unnecessary absences mean that children miss out on important teaching input which is difficult for teachers to replicate. This also applies to children who are consistently late for school. Please try to ensure that your children arrive on time. 

As before, please let us know as soon as possible why your child is not at school and how long you anticipate he/she will be absent. You should contact the school using Groupcall 07860003754/ school office 01334 659418. If we do not hear from you early on the first morning of absence we will phone to check that all is well. Your child should bring a note on his/her return explaining the nature of the absence. This information, along with late-comings, will be recorded and reported to you at the end of the school year.

Annual Data Check
It is very important that every family completes the Annual Data Check to ensure that the information we keep on file, including emergency contact details, is correct.  For those of you who received a paper copy, please ensure this is returned to school by Monday 26th September.   
If you received a link to the Parents’ Portal by email, it is important that you login to check that the details held are accurate and sign them off by Monday 26th September.

If you require a new paper copy or help to access the Parents’ Portal, please contact Mrs Campbell in the school office, she will be delighted to assist you with this.
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Parents’ Portal    
Help us to reduce the carbon footprint of the school office by signing up to Parentsportal.scot which is a new exciting digital service providing direct communication to parents and carers through a growing suite of online services:
· viewing your school calendar/ website

· reporting your child’s absence from school

· view and authorise child’s permission slips for trips

· view and access school social media sites and websites

· complete the annual data check form (main benefit is more secure method of sharing/ updating personal information compared to school bag drop as well as reducing paper and printing costs)

· book your child’s parents evenings

· electronically update your own as well as your child's details at any time

· access Parent Zone and Fife.gov.uk

· access online school payments (iPayImpact)

Please can we ask all our parents who are new to the school or who have not yet signed up for Parents Portal to please register.

As always, any queries, please do not hesitate to contact the school office.

P1 Class Photograph
A photographer from the Courier will be in school on Thursday 29th September to take a class photo of Primary One.  The photograph will be printed in a special edition of the paper.  Please ensure your child is smartly dressed that day, in full school uniform.
Headlice
A reminder to check your child’s head on a regular basis to deter unwelcome visitors! The school nurse is available with advice about dealing with head lice, please let the school office know if you would like an appointment. 
Dental Inspections
These will take place in school for children in Primary One and Primary Seven on Monday 31st October.  You should already have received information about this.
Pre-loved School Uniform
We have a wide variety of pre-loved school uniform here in school. One of our parents, Anya Hart Dyke, has offered to manage the uniform ‘shop’. If you need any uniform please contact Anya 07971820945 anyahd@yahoo.com and she will be happy to organise uniform for you. There is no cost involved.

As always, if you have any queries or questions please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

Yours sincerely
Collette Crompton
Dates for your Diary
Thursday 22nd September – Open Afternoon, 3.15 – 6pm

Friday 23rd September – Macmillan Coffee Afternoon, 2.15pm – 3.30pm

Monday 26th September – Friday 30th September, P7 Residential Trip to Dalguise

Friday 7th October – School finishes for the October break at 3pm

Monday 24th October – School resumes, Ian Mitchell (photographer) in school
Tuesday 25th October - Ian Mitchell (photographer) in school

Wednesday 26th October - Ian Mitchell (photographer) in school

Monday 31st October – P1 and P7 Dental Inspections

Thursday 10th November – P1 Health Reviews

Friday 18th November – INSET 

Thursday 24th November – NHS Flu Team visiting school

Friday 9th December – Whole school trip to the Byre Theatre
Wednesday 21st December – School finishes for the Christmas Holidays at 3pm 

